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My memories are recent, covering only the last six years. I happen 
to think that these were, perhaps, the most important years in 
the life of the schools. During this span, the schools moved into 
the modern era while keeping the character of the schools fi rmly 
rooted in the virtues established by Venerable Master Hsun Hua. 
The dedicated efforts of the faculty, parents, and students made 
this transition possible. In the last six years, Developing Virtue 
Secondary School

• Was adjudicated by the U.S. Customs and Immigration 
Service as a trustworthy school that can issue I-20s to foreign 
students.  This allows students from other countries to obtain 
student visas (F-1 visa) to study at DVS. 

•  Was designated as a “candidate for accreditation associated 
with the schools division of Western Association of Schools and 
Colleges (WASC).”  The regents of the University of California 
system required all private schools in California to become candidates 
for accreditation by 2007.  We accomplished this in 2004. 

• Completed a three year Self Study which culminated in a 
three day visit by WASC in Spring 2007. In Summer 2007, WASC 
granted Developing Virtue Secondary School full accreditation 
for a term of six years (with a midyear visit in Spring 2010).  

• Started regular meetings of the Parent Teacher Organization.  
We now have a thriving PTO. 

• Energized the Associated Student Body at boys division. 
We now have a functioning student council and better 
communication between administration, faculty, and students. 

• Strengthened the faculty and volunteer system. 
While these accomplishments relate primarily to DVS, 

Instilling Goodness did not stand still during this time.  Instilling 
Goodness Elementary School (IGES) appeared on some very 
prestigious lists this year.  Of those schools (128) taking the 
California Mathematics League test, IGES was in the top 25 
schools at number 23. In our seven-county region, IGES was 
number 1. For the American Math Competitions (AMC8), 
IGES is listed on the honor roll of the top 2-5% of the schools 
competing.  The competition was entered by about 177,000 
students from over 2,200 schools in several countries.  We also 
had two students receiving national honors:  Chris Yiu (top 1%) 
and Hwei Ru Ong (top 2-5%) received national recognition. 

Looking forward to the next thirty years, I expect to see a 
thriving school with an international reputation for graduating 
world-class citizens. Stay on the path set by Venerable Master 
Hua and great things will happen! 

             (BY LEWIS BOSTICK, PRINCIPAL OF THE BOYS’ DIVISION)
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